
December 17, 1987

Lorra ine Forest iere
5021 W. Shaw Avenue
Fresno, CA 93705

Dear Mrs. Forestiere:

We hope you and your family are enjoying the holicteys.

Currently, we are updating our files on Baldasare and the Underground Gardens, with the Intent
of compiling a biography/time line of him. As you and your husband are most knowledgeable
about Baldasare's history, we hope you could help us verify dates, events, etc. on our curr̂ t
time line (copy enclosed) as well provlcte any significant events that we may have mlssal.̂ wd-,

'!IFf there are any sources, both written and oral, that we may have neglected, plea^ let us know.
In an earlier letter to us, you mentioned Les Jardins Souterrains de Fresno (19̂ 6Ĵ was
published in Canacfe. Do you know the author's name by any chance? ^y ^

Any assistance you could prov1(te us during this busy time would be greatly appreciated.
Seymour sends his best.

Thank you. Happy Holidays to you and your family.

Sincerely,

Cynthia Pansing
R e ^ r c h e r
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